FEBRUARY 15, 2015                                           SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chair………………….…..Kimberly Schoolcraft
Parish Pastoral Council ……..……………………..…Mary Regan
Religious Education Advisory Committee …….Melissa Moriarty,
                                                                                Suzanne Harlow
RCIA ………………………………….Joline Lambert, Bob Stack

Bible Study………………………………………...Joline Lambert 
Adult Education………Mary Federici, Joline Lambert, Bob Stack
Parish Organizations

Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt
St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………...Deacon Paul Briere

Women’s Ministry Group…………………………..Mary Federici

Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere
Affiliated Organizations

Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Community……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..………………..Joe Muto
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor
Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault
Parish Ministries
Altar Servers………………………………..………….Sue Fratini
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers, Readers……….………..……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz
Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci

Sacristy.…………………..……….Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa 
……………………….Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
Office Hours

The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Friday, 9:00AM-2:00PM. Sue is available to greet and assist you.  
New Parishioners

Our Parish Family warmly welcomes new members to join our parish. Please register by a call to the Parish Office or fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors.

Sacrament of Baptism

The Sacrament is celebrated by appointment. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
Sacrament of Marriage

The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least one year in advance. 

Sacrament of the Sick

The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners. 

Hospital Visits

Due to the new privacy laws, we can no longer get names of parishioners from the hospital. If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name on the parish list of the sick at Mass.
PARISH STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION
Parish Office:                                                             413-562-3450

Parish Fax:                                                                 413-562- 9875

Mailing Address:                     P.O. Box 489, Westfield MA 01086

Website:                                              www.diospringfield.org/olbs
Sue Fratini,  Parish Secretary                          olbsoffice@aol.com 

Fr. Dan Pacholec                                             olbsfrdan@aol.com
Deacon Paul Briere                           deaconbriere46@gmail.com
Mary Federici                                    maryfministry@comcast.net
         Religious Education :       

Director of  Faith Formation:   

    Deacon Paul Federici                        deaconpaulf@comcast.net  Coordinator of  Elementary Grades:  

    Sheila Conroy                                              sheilacon@aol.com  Coordinator of  Middle/High School:  
    Lisa Laferriere                                              olbsccd@aol.com  Melanie Peetz,  Music Ministry                                       562-3450 

Bob Stack, Facilities Manager
                              562-3450

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat  2/14      3:15-3:45PM  Confessions 

                    4:00PM  +Charlotte Bourbeau

                                   15th Anniversary Remembrance

                                    r/b the Bourbeau Family
Sun  2/15    7:00AM  +William Sarro

                                    Birthday Remembrance
                                    r/b Maureen, Wayne & Stephanie 

                   8:30AM  +Theresa Forcier     r/b Roger Beaudoin
                 11:00AM  +Joseph & Margaret Conroy

                                   Birthday Remembrance

                                    r/b the Conroy Family
Mon  2/16  8:00AM   Ben French, for healing    r/b family   
Tue  2/17    7:00AM  +Lillian Gabinetti    r/b Fr. Dan
ASH WEDNESDAY

Wed  2/18  7:00AM  +Eugene & Yvonne Beaudoin
                                   r/b Roger Beaudoin

                   3:30PM  +Henry Tatro    

                                   r/b Mr. & Mrs. Robert Smyk

                   7:00PM  LENTEN SERIES - FR. GARY CASTER
                                  +Carol Pierce, Tim Parker,
                                    Bob Knapik & Jeff Eger, 
                                    WMass Hospital former employees
                                    r/b Western Mass Hospital
Thu  2/19   9:00AM  Special Intention
                                   Lenten Series – Fr. Gary Caster   

Fri  2/20     7:00AM  Communion Service
                   7:00PM   STATIONS OF THE CROSS
Sat  2/21     8:00AM  +Peter John Chlastawa
                                    Birthday Remembrance

                                    r/b Peter & Phyllis Chlastawa
                   3:15-3:45PM  Confessions
                   4:00PM   +Joseph Barnes
                                    r/b Donna, Frank & Joan
Sun  2/22   7:00AM  +Bob Somers
                                    r/b Michael & Mary Zyra 

                   8:30AM  +Jeffrey Leavitt, Birthday Remembrance
                                    r/b his sister Carol

                 11:00AM  +Charles & Rita Hague
                                    r/b Family
FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…    

     I was happy to see in the Westfield News a beautiful color insert with the pictures of the 27 Westfield Colleen Contestants for the upcoming Holyoke St. Patrick’s Day Parade on March 22. I was also happy to see that 7 of the girls are from our parish or have ties to our parish – Kristen Bonsall, Rachel Cousins, Cara Onyski, Christina Onyski, Caitlyn Bodoh, Chelsea Conroy, and Kensi Riley. Congrats to all the girls for entering! I am happy to congratulate our parishioner – KRISTEN BONSALL as the Westfield Colleen for 2015, along with KENSI RILEY who is in the Colleen’s Court! Kristen is the daughter of Bruce and Denise Bonsall and sister of Matthew Bonsall. Kristen and Kensi are wonderful young women! Congratulations Kristen and Kensi – we are so proud of you!!!
     I was happy to welcome Bishop Rozanski for the first time to our church this past week, for the funeral of Superintendent of Catholic Schools Sr. Andrea Ciszewski’s sister and our parishioner – Cathy Boucher. It was Bishop’s first time in our church and he said it was beautiful (I just never get tired of hearing compliments about our church!). We look forward to welcoming Bishop back for Confirmation in April!
     As I mentioned last week, things are ramping up again as we approach Lent – which begins this Wednesday – Ash Wednesday. Please take a moment to review the special LENTEN CALENDAR included in this weekend’s bulletin. It contains a listing of many spiritual activities and events planned during the Lenten Season in our Parish and in our Diocese.  Please be sure to post it in a place of prominence at home! 
ASH WEDNESDAY 

(This Wednesday February 18)
Masses with the Distribution of Ashes:
7:00AM, 3:30PM and 7:00PM
   Please note that at the 7:00PM Mass on Ash Wednesday, we will begin our Lenten Series entitled “Lent, A Short Course in Love” being presented by Fr. Gary Caster, Chaplain at Williams College. The Series will continue each of the Wednesdays of Lent – February 25, March 4, 11 and 18 at 7:00PM. During Lent, Fr. Gary will celebrate a special THURSDAY MORNING 9:00AM Mass (for all those of you who say the 7:00AM is too early), and he will present a shortened version of his Series Talk from the night before.

     I would encourage you all to consider attending Stations of the Cross during Lent each Friday at 7:00 PM. The Stations are a wonderful and simple way for us to enter into the spirit of the Lenten Season. The first of the Stations will take place this Friday at 7:00PM, and our local Schoenstatt Community will be presenting them. Please join us!

     Also on the Monday nights of Lent I will continue to offer the Sacrament of Confession Monday Evenings from 7:00-8:00Pm in the Church – the Confessional Room is off the Chapel. Please take advantage of this wonderful opportunity on Monday nights or during our regular Confession time of Saturday afternoons from 3:15-3:45Pm.
     Next Sunday we will celebrate the “Rite of Sending” of our RCIA Candidates to Bishop Rozanski at the Cathedral for the “Rite of Election” at the Cathedral at 2:00Pm. Please continue to keep in your prayers – Bobbie Jo, Eric, and Tammy, as they take the next step on their journey to the Easter Sacraments!

     I was happy to bump into my friend Sr. Mary D’Angelo of the Franciscan Missionary Sisters of Assisi, who reminded me that their Annual Spaghetti Supper Fundraiser will be held on Saturday March 14 from 4:00-7:00Pm at St. Stanislaus Parish Hall in Chicopee. We had a great turnout last year for Sr. Mary’s Spaghetti Supper with many parishioners attending. The Tickets are $8.00 for adults and $5.00 for children and are available at our Parish Office.
     Also, I am seeking to appoint a few new members to our Parish Pastoral Council – If anyone is interested in serving or in more information, please contact me at the Parish Office at 562-3450 or e-mail at olbsfrdan@aol.com. 
     And finally, please don’t forget OUR Parish Fundraiser – “THE TASTE OF OLBS” – this Sunday (February 15) 

 from after the 11:00am Mass till 3:00pm. The “Taste” is intended as a fundraiser for our parish, but also to be a fun opportunity for people in the parish to share recipes, to try a taste of some good food, and to promote our Parish Cookbook – “A Taste of Heaven”, and a potential “new chapter” in the cookbook with some new recipes! 50 cent tickets will be on sale at the doors. Items will be priced at so many tickets each, and can be used toward any food item available - appetizers, entrees and desserts. Leo Murowski will provide live “ethnic” music during “The Taste”, and 

I will make my dad’s Golumbki – YES, I WILL MAKE THEM MYSELF! I have had many great reviews of them in the past, so get them early while they last!!! Please plan to join us and bring your appetite and a friend!
     Have a good week everyone, and a good and spiritual start to the Season of Lent!
God Bless,                                   Fr. Dan

“THE TASTE OF OLBS”- THIS SUNDAY  12-3PM
Featuring Fr. Dan’s Homemade Golumbki

SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of

 +MARK DINKEL
BIRTHDAY REMEMBRANCE
requested by his daughter Anna Horkun
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
 +WALTER LOPATA
requested by Mr. & Mrs. Rick Laviolette
NOTE:  THIS WEEK IS ASH WEDNESDAY. MASSES WITH DISTRIBUTION OF ASHES WILL BE HELD AT 7:00AM, 3:30 & 7:00PM. The 7:00PM Mass will be the first in our Wednesday evening Lenten series entitled “Lent: A Short Course in Love”. Fr. Gary Caster will be the celebrant and will give his homily on “At the Heart of Prayer – Fasting and Almsgiving”. 
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THE TASTE OF OLBS – THIS SUNDAY!
Please join us for the Taste of OLBS this Sunday, February 15 from 12 to 3 PM! The Parish Center gym will be turned into a dining room and all are invited to enjoy a taste of favorite recipes from The Taste of Heaven cookbook as well as some new recipes that will be used to create a new chapter for the cookbook – like Fr. Dan’s Golumbki!  Buy tickets at the door redeemable for a sample of whichever soups, casseroles, or desserts you choose. You can buy a cookbook or an apron that day. Bring your family and friends for a fun day!

IRISH NIGHT BASKETS!

The JPII crew will hold our 2nd annual Family Irish Night on March 21st immediately following the 4:00PM Mass! We will have entertainment by Sarah the Fiddler, a room with activities for the kids, corn beef sandwiches, a basket raffle and more! After the incredible success of last year’s basket raffle, we are once again asking for your help. Please take a shamrock with an idea for a gift basket from the gathering space in Church, or create your own! Gift basket can be returned to the parish office or after all Masses by March 1st. Thank you in advance for your generous support!! 

PRAYER-LINE

The Parish Prayer-Line Team can be called upon to pray for anyone in need of prayers. If you or a loved one has a need for prayers, please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754 to give the name to our Prayer-Line Team.
POOR BOX FOR FEB/MAR:
HARMONY HOUSE OF WESTERN MASS
What is Harmony House?  Harmony House will be a loving home-like setting, providing shelter and compassionate care for terminally ill individuals.  Harmony House will be for anyone who may have limited or no resources and is in need for 24 hour special home care in the final stages of their life.  Help to make this vision a reality. Please give generously during the month of February and March!  
“ERGIESHOVEL” PARISH FUNDRAISER-

FEBRUARY CLEARANCE SALE!
Our parishioner, Ralph Thresher developed and patented a very effective new style of snow shovel that requires little to no bending. The “Ergie” Snow Shovel is ergonomically designed to eliminate low back pressure and stress. The shovels now sell for $30 each, (reduced from $35), and a portion of the sale of each shovel will go to our church. We thank Ralph for his generous offer of support to our parish – Ralph has donated $335 to the parish from the sales to date! For more information, you can call Ralph at 413-478-5228 or view the website at www.ergieshovel.com.

LENTEN MEDITATION BOOK
Our Lenten Series speaker Fr. Gary Caster has supplied the office with his book The Little Way of Lent: Meditations in the Spirit of St. Therese of Lisieux.
The books sell for $13. Fr. Caster has also written: The Powerful Presence of the Holy Spirit, Joseph, the Man Who Raised Jesus and Mary, In Her Own Words: The Mother of God in Scripture. Each can be pre-ordered through the office for $15.
All of the books written by Fr. Caster will be available on Wednesday evenings before and after his series, "Lent: A Short Course in Love."

OUR STEWARDSHIP

February 1, 2015

Regular and Development (Gold)                     $8,207
Budget Requirement per Week

            8,320

                                                         (deficit)         (113)
ANNUAL PARISH MEN’S RETREAT
Our annual Parish Men's Retreat will be March 13-15 at the Holy Family Passionist Retreat Center in West Hartford, CT.  The retreat theme will be “Know Greater Joy” – how to find happiness in a rapidly changing world. Registration forms can be found on the tables near the bulletins. For questions please call Paul Lussier at 413-529-2326. 
VACATION BIBLE CAMP –
PARENT SURVEY

Dear Parents,

     The Religious Education Board has selected two possible weeks for Vacation Bible Camp to be held this coming summer:  July 27-31 or August 3-7. Vacation Bible Camp will be held during one of these weeks, Monday through Friday from 9AM to noon. Campers must be at least 4 years old up through 5th grade. If your child is interested in attending Vacation Bible Camp this summer, please email Sheila Conroy at sheilacon@aol.com to let her know which week you would prefer (or if you do not have a preference), so that we can finalize the date. Thank you for your help!

ST MARY’S BIBLE STUDY

For Lent, St. Mary’s Parish in Westfield is introducing the Passion & Resurrection Narratives of Jesus.  This Bible Study is scheduled for consecutive Wednesdays from 9:30 until 11:30 AM starting February 25 (we’ll be off the Wednesday of Holy Week), then we’ll resume Wednesday April 8 & 15.  This study is the perfect way to learn more & to better understand the what, when, where & why of the Passion & Resurrection of Jesus. For more info or to register, contact Marie-Anne at 562-5477 or mbuffam@stmsaints.org. Books needed for the study can be ordered online from Little Rock Scripture:  a 2-book set of the Passion & Resurrection Narratives of Jesus.  A Catholic Bible is suggested.


FEBRUARY 21/22
READERS

 4:00PM   Ryan Boisjolie           7:00AM    Melissa Trzasko
8:30AM   Chris Warren           11:00AM    Kathy Harrington
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS

  4:00PM   Diane Wright, Rochelle Benoit, Beth Modlish
  7:00AM  Lee Reynolds, Mike Skehan, Dave Trotman
  8:30AM  Paul Lussier, Bruce Campbell, Mary Regan
11:00AM  Linda Gerlip, Mikey Hebda, Karen Scahill
DIOCESAN MEN’S & WOMEN’S CONFERENCES – SAVE THE DATES!

Catholic Men’s Conference - 
On Saturday, March 7 the Diocese of Springfield will hold its Catholic Men’s Conference. Bishop Rozanski invites all men from ages 16 and up to participate in the conference. Once again, it will be held at Bellamy School in Chicopee. This year’s speakers include: Ray McKenna, Fr. Robert Reed, Greg Wasinski, and Bishop William Callahan. Brochures are available at the doors of the church.  For more information or to register, call 413-549-0300 ext. 12 or go online to www.spfldmensconference.org. 
Catholic Women’s Conference -
Save the date – Saturday April 25 – for the Diocese of Springfield Catholic Women’s Conference. This year’s speakers will be Mike Leonard, Executive Producer of the Catholicism series and a veteran correspondent for NBC's TODAY show, Alice Camille, author, religious educator and parish retreat leader, and Allison Gingras, founder of Reconciled to You Ministries, Catholic Radio host, writer, and retreat leader. For more information or to register, call 452-0812 or visit diospringfield.org/womensconf.
SIP AND PAINT WITH A CHOCOLATE TWIST
Relax for an evening with friends or make new friends at an upcoming “Sip and Paint” fundraiser event   Tuesday, February 24 with a snow date of Wednesday February 25 to support “Our House” the future permanent housing for unaccompanied youth in Westfield being established by Domus, Inc. (former American Red Cross building).  The event will be held at Sanford Apartments Community Room, 330 Elm Street, Westfield (across from Holy Trinity Church)  featuring a watercolor and print making winter scene with mixed media with artist, Melissa Van Heynigen.  Tickets are $25 with prepaid registration required by calling Domus, Inc. 568-4494. 
RAISE UP. SACRIFICE. OFFER.
POPE FRANCIS MESSAGE FOR LENT 2015
     In his Lenten message for 2015, Pope Francis asks us to "make our hearts firm" (Jas 5:8) and to be "merciful, attentive and generous." Embrace his call to mercy by reaching out to those in need.  Be attentive to the Lenten call to prayer; be generous with your time and treasure. 

     “Through prayer, charity and humility before God, people receive a heart which is firm and merciful, attentive and generous, a heart which is not closed, indifferent or prey to the globalization of indifference.” 
     "…how greatly I desire that all those place where the Church is present, especially our parishes and our communities, may become islands of mercy in the midst of the sea of indifference!" Pope Francis said in his message.

     Take inspiration for your Lenten journey from the pope's message. This Lent, we are encouraged to raise up the needs of the world in prayer, to sacrifice by giving up food and material wants, and to offer our time, talent and treasure as good stewards of the gifts God has given us. 

     During Lent, the Church asks us to surrender ourselves to prayer and to the reading of Scripture, to fasting and to giving alms. The fasting that all do together on Fridays is but a sign of the daily Lenten discipline of individuals and households: fasting for certain periods of time, fasting from certain foods, but also fasting from other things and activities. Likewise, the giving of alms is some effort to share this world equally—not only through the distribution of money, but through the sharing of our time and talents. 

     In Lent, the baptized are called to renew their baptismal commitment as others prepare to be baptized through the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults, a period of learning and discernment for individuals who have declared their desire to become Catholics. 

     The key to fruitful observance of these practices is to recognize their link to baptismal renewal. We are called not just to abstain from sin during Lent, but to true conversion of our hearts and minds as followers of Christ. We recall those waters in which we were baptized into Christ's death, died to sin and evil, and began new life in Christ.

LENTEN PRAYER FOR SPIRITUAL RENEWAL
God, heavenly Father, look upon me and hear my prayer during this holy Season of Lent. By the good works You inspire, help me to discipline my body and to be renewed in spirit.
Without You I can do nothing. By Your Spirit help me to know what is right and to be eager in doing Your will. Teach me to find new life through penance. Keep me from sin, and help me live by Your commandment of love. God of love, bring me back to You. Send Your Spirit to make me strong in faith and active in good works. May my acts of penance bring me Your forgiveness, open my heart to Your love, and prepare me for the coming feast of the Resurrection of Jesus.
Lord, during this Lenten Season, nourish me with Your Word of life and make me one with You in love and prayer. 
Fill my heart with Your love and keep me faithful to the Gospel of Christ. Give me the grace to rise above my human weakness. Give me new life by Your sacraments, especially the Mass. 
Father, our source of life, I reach out with joy to grasp Your hand; let me walk more readily in Your ways. Guide me in Your gentle mercy, for left to myself I cannot do Your Will. 
Father of love, source of all blessings, help me to pass from my old life of sin to the new life of grace. Prepare me for the glory of Your Kingdom. I ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, Your Son, who lives and reigns with You and the Holy Spirit, one God, forever.
Amen
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